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Date  Cat. Type In/ 

Out

From/To Detail

Items in RED require decision / action. Other items may also require decision / action.

AGENDA ITEM 1 - APOLOGIES.

0 Cllr Glenn Cllr Glenn sends her apologies - she has a work meeting in Southampton

0A PCSO Bishop "Due to upcoming paternity leave, I cannot guarantee that I will be at the meeting on Tuesday, so I 

will send a report as follows."

AGENDA ITEM 5 - DORSET COUNCILLOR AND POLICE REPORTS

0B 21/04/22 Police Report PCSO Bishop "Regarding Community Speed Watch, I am hoping to meet with the volunteers soon and I am also 

trying to source some kit for the team to borrow on a temporary basis.

At the end of March we had a complaint of a couple vehicles driving into Symondsbury along 

Shutes Lane, possibly having come from Hell Lane, Chideock.  The person reporting was not willing 

to provide a statement, but both drivers (not local) have been spoken to and given words of advice.

On April 4th, we had a call from a motorist concerned that there may be a drunk driver passing 

through the village.  The vehicle was stopped towards Dorchester and fortunately passed a breath 

test, but said they may have been swerving due to being a bit tired.  Please pull over and rest if you 

are tired or making long journeys."

AGENDA ITEM 7 - REPORTS / UPDATES BY THE CLERK AND COUNCILLORS.

1 07/04/22 Bus Back Better Information Dorset's Bus Service Improvement Plan grant application to central government has not been 

successful.

2 08/04/22 Bus Back Better Request Out Cllr A Dunn to 

Cllr Christopher

"Reading this news article I see that Dorset is not featured in this round of grants for BISPS From 

the article it appears that Councils who did not produce a bold enough vision for being a carbon 

copy of London bus services are not featured Can you tell me what is or has happened with the 

Dorset council submission as we can all see that BCP got a pay out As far as I am aware Dorset put 

In A bid of 91 million At a BLAP meeting on the 4th March Chris Loder said the council were still 

working on their submission Can you please clarify Dorset’s position?"

3 08/04/22 Bus Back Better Information In Cllr Christopher "I have spent some considerable time talking to Councillor Ray Bryan, copied into this e mail,

Venting disappointments about the news on funding for buses.

He will be talking to more senior politicians than I to discuss future prospects for funding."

Sent to all

4 08/04/22 Bus Back Better Response In Cllr Ray Bryan "A quick response.

Our bid was seen to be one of the best presented.

The DFT chose to initially award money to the congested areas to provide things like bus lanes. 

(BCP).

We have been told in the letter that more money will be coming out of the Levelling Up funds and to 

ensure we make sure we make an application.

I was very proud of our bid and have asked for meetings with Baroness Vere and also Grant 

Minister for Transport.

I will keep Simon updated to update you all.

I will not give up I promise."

Sent to all
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5 09/04/22 Bus Back Better Response Out Cllr A Dunn to 

Cllr Bryan

"Cllr Bryan I understand that you will be making another submission 

I am particularly interested in the division of monies 

How much will it cost to have the electric hub In Weymouth which is included in your scheme?

Getting buses into areas that have been without a bus service is my concern 

In these rural areas there are not enough numbers using the service it therefore needs financial 

support.

Unlike Dorchester and Weymouth we are villages but we would also like to use the bus to go to the 

cinema go out for supper attend appointments at hospital 

I would much rather see more services laid on over electric buses as of course in these rural areas 

we are very hilly and possibly unsuitable for electric buses especially if the Bridport bus station is 

removed and relocated to Weymouth.

Sent to all

6 09/04/22 Bus Back Better 

(continued)

I would also like to see that the contracts being set for the new supplier of the bus routes will not be 

able to just cancel services because they have become unprofitable as has happened with the X51 

and the X53 since Wessex first bus took over .

We no longer have a service on a Sunday in the winter the early and late buses have been 

cancelled ,how do people get to work and back in the hospitality sector  

Tourism brings such a lot to Dorset and yet there are no transport services for the tourists when 

they arrive."

7 10/04/22 Bus Back Better Response In Cllr Ray Bryan "I will meet with officers tomorrow to discuss our way forward.

I will respond once I have an updated response to give you."

Sent to all

8 11/04/22 Bus Back Better Response In Cllr Ray Bryan "We will continue to bid for funds when they become available. In the meantime we will continue 

with the Enhanced Partnership and work together with the bus companies and stakeholders to 

deliver the no-cost and low-cost parts of our BSIP.

Feedback from stakeholder consultations showed that the priorities for the BSIP include more 

frequent bus services, covering more routes with longer operating hours (including evenings and 

weekends) and a simpler/cheaper fare structure. Therefore we will endeavour to find funding 

sources that can help us deliver these priorities for Dorset residents."

Sent to all

9 12/04/22 Bus Back Better Response Out Cllr A Dunn to 

Cllr Bryan

"Thank you for taking the time to respond 

Rural Dorset is constantly being left behind our neighbours Weymouth and Dorchester 

They Already have a good bus service 

Hopefully the no cost and low costs parts of  your BISPS submission could focus on West Dorset 

Rural Areas who are consistently lagging behind in services 

Those living in Rural areas still need to go to work/ hospital/dentists etc 

Locals were born  in these areas they did not move to the area for work they should not be 

penalised for living in a Rural area"

Sent to all
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10 11/04/22 Disposal of 

household DIY 

waste at Household 

Recycling Centres

Information Out Cllr Christopher "You may remember the issue of payment for disposal of items such as plasterboard by local 

residents at HRCs was raised at the last Parish Council meeting. 

This is from the BBC News site – https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/uk-61061736

"DIY waste recycling fees could be scrapped

Fees for disposing of DIY waste at council recycling centres in England could be banned under 

government plans, in an attempt to tackle fly-tipping.

Around a third of local authorities charge up to £10 an item for disposing of paving slabs, 

plasterboard, bricks and other materials.

More than one million fly-tipping incidents were recorded in 2021, costing local authorities almost 

£400m.

Ministers say they want to make it easier for people to dispose of waste.

The proposed changes are contained in a technical consultation by the Department for 

Environment, Food & Rural Affairs that could lead to current legislation being amended.

In 2015, the government banned charges on local residents disposing of household rubbish at 

household waste centres.

Sent to all

11 11/04/22 Disposal of 

household DIY 

waste at Household 

Recycling Centres 

(continued)

Guidance made clear this includes DIY household waste. But some local authorities are still able to 

charge for certain types of DIY material, under rules designed for construction waste.

Environment minister Jo Churchill said: "I want to make sure that recycling and the correct disposal 

of rubbish is free, accessible and easy for householders. No one should be tempted to fly tip or turn 

to waste criminals and rogue operators."

Dorset is one of the councils which charges for this.

 Please will you take this up with the relevant portfolio holder."

12 29/03/22 Fly-tipping Information In PCSO Bishop Promised information re fly-tipping Sent to all

13 11/04/22 Ditto Response In Cllr Christopher "I naturally regard this as a serious matter and in the circumstances copy in the portfolio holder but 

also the Leader and the legal officer and further welcome their comments."

Sent to all

14 11/04/22 Ditto Response In DC Cllr Laura 

Miller

"Thank you for highlighting this. We are working with central government on a number of issues 

around waste disposal and I have today asked me team for the facts and figures around charging.

We will input into the discussion and await further proposals."

15 Litter Free Dorset Does CPC wish to organise a litter pick in Chideock? Seatown is already covered by the 

National Trust.

AGENDA ITEM 8 - A35 matters.

16 18/04/22 A35 Communities 

Initiative

Invitation Out A35 Parish and 

Town Councils

Agreed letter sent.

17 14/04/22 Air Quality Action 

Plan

Statement Out Dorset Council Agreed "Statement from Chideock Parish Council for the Place and Resources Overview Committee 

- Thursday, 21st April, 2022 10.00 am" submitted

Sent to all

18 06/04/22 Chideock Hill 

Speed Limit Signs

Request Out PCSO Bishop "Please will you give the Parish Council the exact reasons why the current speed limit signage on 

Chideock Hill means that speed enforcement cannot be carried out.

I noticed yesterday that the temporary 50 / 30 mph signs on Chideock Hill have been replaced with 

permanent ones – I don’t know when that happened."
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19 06/04/22 Chideock Hill 

Speed Limit Signs

Response In PCSO Bishop "Any speed enforcement has to be carried out in a correctly signed speed limit area.  Where there 

are signs missing or greyed out, this would mean the activity cannot take place.  Also CSW activity 

cannot take place in an area where there is a temporary speed limit, for a period of three months, 

which should now be ok so long as the signage is lawful] to proceed.

Re the signs being replaced, I will follow up as to whether this now means that the CSW activity can 

start."

Sent to all

20 06/04/22 Chideock Hill 

Speed Limit Signs

Response In PCSO Bishop "I have been given the go ahead for the CSW team to proceed, so long as the signage is in place, 

which it sounds like it is now.

This will be on a temporary basis until the camera/s are in operation as planned (which I have been 

advised Highways England are going to do and Brian Austin in our Roadsafe Department is chasing 

this up) or till such time as the speed limit is revised.  I don’t know what Highways England are 

going to do long term regarding the speed limit, but I hope that they make a decision and get the 

cameras set up asap."

Sent to all

21 31/03/22 Meeting with PCC 

re A35

Invitation In PCC Invitation to a meeting with Mr Sidgwick, Police and Crime Commissioner - instigated by Cllr 

Christopher

22 Meeting with PCC 

re A35

Date The meeting with the PCC will be at 11.00 am on 21 June at the Village Hall. Char Valley PC is also 

invited.

AGENDA ITEM 10 - PLANNING MATTERS - Planning Applications.

23 14/04/22 P/VOC/2021/02516 

- Golden Cap 

Holiday Park - 

amended Leisure 

Building plans

Request Out DC Planning "Chideock Parish Council requests that the deadline for comments be extended by at least 1 week 

to ensure that here is sufficient time for all of those who commented previously to respond."

24 19/04/22 Ditto Response In DC Planning "The standard period for re-consultation is 14 days. However an extension of 7 days can be agreed 

upon request.

As you have made such a request the period for the Parish Council to submit comments on this re-

consultation has been extended accordingly."

24A 25/04/22 Ditto Request Out West Dorset 

Leisure 

Holidays

"Dorset Council has granted a 7-day extension for comments on the revised plans.

A Parish Council Planning Committee meeting is being held at 6.30 pm on Tuesday 3 May.

It would be appreciated if a representative from Fry’s could attend to explain the changes which 

have been made to the proposed building."

24B 25/01/00 Ditto Response In WDLH "Thank you for your email reference notification of the meeting. I have contacted Fry’s and a 

representative will come along."

AGENDA ITEM 10 - PLANNING MATTERS - Enforcement.

AGENDA ITEM 10 - PLANNING MATTERS - Planning Other

25 07/04/22 Dorset Deserves 

Better

Letter Out Dorset Deserves 

Better

Agreed response to the DDB Newsletter 5.
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26 08/04/22 Dorset Deserves 

Better

Response In Dorset Deserves 

Better

"Thank you for your detailed email which I have read with great interest.

As you probably know, the “Dorset Deserves Better” Campaign is seeking to persuade Dorset 

Council to re-think the local plan as we believe the current draft plan could do serious and 

unnecessary damage to Dorset’s countryside and we think that a much more forward-looking plan 

could be achieved that better serves the people of Dorset; helps to address housing, poverty and 

social justice issues; tackles the environmental concerns and reduces our carbon footprint. We 

have laid out our case in detail in an open letter to Dorchester Council on 17th January (enclosed). 

This is meant to be a constructive, non-political campaign where we work closely with Dorset 

Council to build a better Local Plan the serves the people of Dorset and so far we have gained the 

support of many organisations across Dorset including 41 local Dorset-based organisations and 16 

Town and Parish councils representing 86,000 people (18% of the population). 

We do understand that West Dorset has been somewhat neglected and that any new Local Plan 

must reflect the views and concerns of the whole county. As such we are talking to many town and 

parish councils across Dorset and continuing to learn about their particular circumstances and 

concerns. If we are not addressing your issues, then we would certainly like to hear about them and 

see if we can modify our campaign to make it more relevant to you. So, we would very much value 

the opportunity to come to one of your council meetings to talk about the DDB Campaign and listen 

to the concerns and aspirations of the Chideock Parish Council. Please let me know if there is a 

suitable date in the near future.

Sent to all. 

Should CPC 

invite them to a 

meeting?

26A 22/04/22 Dorset Deserves 

Better

Newsletter In Dorset 

Deserves Better

Newsletter 6 Sent to all

AGENDA ITEM 11 - FINANCES

27 Updated payments i. Clerk’s Salary and Expenses for April £274.34

ii. Village Hall Hire – 26 April £14.00

iii. BLAP contribution for 2022/23 £68.91

28 31/03/22 Village Hall Thank you In Mr R Carey Thanks you for the Village Hall grant.

29 06/04/22 Bridport CAB Thank you In Letter of thanks for the grant.

30 14/04/22 Bridport Leisure 

Centre

Thank you In William Thrower,

Centre Manager

"I am writing with reference to your letter dated: 31st March 2022 and the award of a £100 grant to 

Bridport Leisure Centre.

On behalf of the Trustees of Bridport and West Dorset Sports Trust and the Staff at Bridport Leisure 

Centre, please accept and extend our sincere thanks to Chideock Parish Council for supporting our 

community facility.

The last 24 months have been extremely challenging for the Leisure Centre, and the support shown 

towards us has been phenomenal and we truly appreciate the generosity."

30A 21/04/22 Chideock News Thank you In Ruth Wrixton "Please can you pass on the magazine's thanks to the parish council.  All monies received are 

gratefully received and takes the pressure and worry off me!  I am sorry I did not confirm receipt 

earlier but have been busy with 'stuff' with the end of the financial year and lots of things growing 

and growing in the sunshine."
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AGENDA ITEM 12 - CLAPPS MEAD PLAYING FIELD

31  Quarterly 

Inspection Report

Report In Ken Hussey "Signs are looking good. As I have previously reported its never easy getting an effective self 

closing mechanism for picket gates but I think I may have found some that work pretty well and are 

adjustable. They are Truclose and I have fitted them at Whitchurch a while ago and they seem to be 

holding up alright. They are about £60 a pair but worth thinking about.

I have found a supplier for the bracket assembly for Springers and I will have a measure up and see 

if they provide an assembly that fits your springy car. If so then we could bring that back up to 

scratch.

I think looking to the future you could do worse than think about replacing the goals with something 

like the ones in this link https://www.markharrod.com/product/mini-soccer-heavy-duty-folding-football-

goal-package-16-x-6/

32 03/04/22 Seesaw matting Request Out Ken Hussey "Chideock Parish Council requests that, as suggested in your Quarterly reports, grass mats are 

sourced and installed for the see-saw, at a cost of £85."

33 31/03/22 Tree Works Application Application for tree works to 4 trees in Clapp's Mead Playing Field submitted via the Planning Portal

34 04/04/22 Tree Works Quotation In Dorset Council "Our quotation to undertake the tree work that was identified in the tree inspection will cost a fixed 

price of £650.00 + VAT."

Clerk to obtain 2 

other estimates

 

AGENDA ITEM 13 - DORSET RIGHTS OF WAY;  DORSET HIGHWAYS; FLOOD MANAGEMENT

RIGHTS OF WAY

36 29/03/22 All-weather All-

purpose Path

Request In Mr Maskell to 

Dorset Council

Request for information to inform hi presentation at the Annual Village Meeting Sent to all

37 29/03/22 All-weather All-

purpose Path

Response In Tara Hansford, 

RoW

Sent to all

DORSET HIGHWAYS

37A 24/04/22 North Road closure Request Out Dawn Heath, 

Dorset 

Highways

"Regarding the closure of part of North Road - signs have gone up in North Road warning of this 

closure.

But signs are also needed to stop motorists thinking they can use Carter's Lane as a diversion 

route if there are problems on the A35 westbound. To be fully effective they are needed on the A35 

itself prior to the turn into Ryall Road and say something like "No access to Chideock and A35" - 

obviously residents of North Chideock will have to use Carter's Lane for access.

Please will you make sure this is done or there could be chaos and carnage in Carter's Lane!!"

37B 24/04/22 North Road closure Request Out Dorset 

Highways

Request for formale notice of the closure i.e. the Tempoary Traffic Regulation Order

FLOODING

AGENDA ITEM 14 - CONSULTATIONS


